
EXT. FJORD — DAY 

Elsa runs, but is nearly blinded by the snow and wind. 

EXT. CASTLE — DAY

Anna and Olaf bust open a window. The storm is so strong it 
sweeps the window panes away. 

OLAF
Slide, Anna. 

It’s a long, snowy way down. But what choice do they have? 
They slide down the iced-covered building. 

Anna arrives at the bottom, weak but uninjured. Olaf gathers 
snow along the way. He arrives at the bottom as a giant 
snowball.

OLAF (CONT’D)
We made it!

He shakes off the extra snow as Anna struggles to her feet. 

EXT. FJORD — DAY

Kristoff and Sven bound off the mountain and sprint across 
the frozen fjord waters and right into the heart of the 
storm. Its white-out wind pushes them back. But they fight 
through. 

KRISTOFF
Come on, buddy, faster.

CUT TO:

Anna and Olaf reach the shore of the fjords.

ANNA
Kristoff!

The wind lifts Olaf up and pulls him apart. He goes swirling 
off into the storm. 

OLAF
Keep going, Anna!

Anna struggles on. 
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ANNA
Kristoff!

PAN TO:

Kristoff rides Sven past cracking, frozen ships. Sven 
struggles over the uneven surface.

KRISTOFF
Come on! Come on!

Suddenly, a mangled ship, risen by ice, capsizes over them. 
They give it all they’ve got as debris falls all around them 
and the mast shatters. They make it past just as the entire 
ship slams down and cracks the thick ice beneath their feet.

The ice opens up. Sven bravely jumps over a gap. But it’s too 
wide. He bucks Kristoff to safety, but lands in the freezing 
water and disappears below.

KRISTOFF (CONT’D)
Sven? Sven!

At first there’s nothing but the wind and the tumbling icy 
water. But suddenly, Sven surfaces and claws his way to a 
floating ice chunk. He calls out, signalling for Kristoff to 
go on. 

KRISTOFF (CONT’D)
Good boy.

CUT TO:

Anna moves blindly across the fjord. Anna’s hands frost over 
an icy blue. She stumbles on, determined. But she’s running 
out of time. 

She clutches her chest. The color in her eyes fades, the 
inevitable is coming.

CUT TO:

Kristoff, lost in the white-out, doesn’t know which way to 
turn. But then he hears a faint--

ANNA (O.S.)
Kristoff.

KRISTOFF
Anna...? Anna!

WHITE OUT TO:
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